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Mrs. Meyer never held public office but took an active part in 
many political campaigns. Falsely accused of disloyalty during 
the World War, her experiences drew her close to that great 
Wisconsin citizen—Robert M. La Follette—who also was falsely 
accused by profiteers and super-patriots. She was a staunch 
progressive who labored ceaselessly for the principles in which 
she believed. In 1924 and again in 1926, 1928, and 1930, she 
was selected secretary of the Republican state central committee 
and filled this position with marked ability. 

To all those who knew Mrs. Meyer her death came as a great 
shock. She was ever faithful to every trust, and her death is a 
distinct loss to the state and to her community. Now, therefore, 
be it 

Resolved by the Senate, the Assembly concurring, That as a 
mark of respect in memory of Mrs. Rose Litscher Meyer this 
resolution be spread upon the journals of both houses of the 
legislature and that a copy thereof, duly attested, be forwarded 
to her family. 

[Jt. Res. No. 5, A.] 	 [Deposited Dec. 9, 1931.] 

No. 3, 1931. 

JOINT RESOLUTION 

Relating to the life and public service of Honorable 

William A. Kay. 

The members of this legislature have learned with deep regret 
of the sudden death of their fellow member, Honorable William 
A. Kay, at the Wisconsin General Hospital, at Madison, Novem-
ber 27th, 1931. 

Mr. Kay was born February 22, 1864, in the town of Martell, 
Pierce county, Wisconsin. He received his education in the pub-
lic schools and afterwards took up farming, specializing in the 
raising of fine cattle. Early in life he became interested in the 
political affairs of his community. For thirty-seven years he was 
the school district treasurer. He was also supervisor and asses-
sor of his town and was chairman of his town board for seven 
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terms. In 1906 he was first elected to the assembly as the repre-
sentative from Pierce county. He also served in the 1909, 1911, 
1915 and 1931 sessions. He was a lifelong Republican and al-
ways actively supported forward looking legislation. His career 
as a citizen, public official and state legislator deserves commenda-
tion for its unassuming but effective services in the interest of 
Pierce county and the state of Wisconsin ; now, therefore, be it 

Resolved by the Assembly, the Senate concurring, That as an 
evidence of respect and appreciation of services well done, there 
be entered upon the journals of both houses this memorial to 
William A. Kay, and be it further 

Resolved, That a suitably engrossed copy of this resolution be 
transmitted to the family of the deceased, attested by the sig-
natures of the speaker and chief clerk of the assembly and the 
president and chief clerk of the senate. 

[Jt. Res. No. 11, S.] 	 [Deposited Dec. 10, 1931.] 

No. 4, 1931. 

JOINT RESOLUTION 

Relating to the public service and death of Charles Mulberger. 

Charles Mulberger died on November 16, 1931. He was born 
in Watertown, Wisconsin, November 1, 1873. He was educated 
in the public schools and high school and in 1894 was graduated 
from the Law School of the University of Wisconsin. He was 
manager of the Globe Milling Company for many years and was 
an alderman of Watertown for several terms. He also served 
on the fire and police commission of that city, and was its mayor 
from 1915 to 1921. He was elected to the Wisconsin Senate in 
1914 and reelected in 1918, where he served with distinction. 

In the death of Senator Mulberger his community has lost a 
useful and respected citizen. 

Therefore, as a mark of respect to his memory, by the Senate, 
the Assembly concurring, be it 

Resolved, That the foregoing resolution be spread upon the 
journal of each house, and that a copy thereof, properly signed 


